

ЕВРОПЕЙСКИ ПАРЛАМЕНТ PARLAMENTO EUROPEO EVROPSKÝ PARLAMENT **EUROPA-PARLAMENTET** EUROPÄISCHES PARLAMENT EUROOPA PARLAMENT ΕΥΡΩΠΑΪΚΟ ΚΟΙΝΟΒΟΥΛΙΟ EUROPEAN PARLIAMENT PARLEMENT EUROPÉEN PARLAIMINT NA hEORPA PARLAMENTO EUROPEO EIROPAS PARLAMENTS EURÓPAI PARLAMENT IL-PARLAMENT EWROPEW EUROPOS PARLAMENTAS EUROPEES PARLEMENT PARLAMENT EUROPEJSKI PARLAMENTO EUROPEU PARLAMENTUL EUROPEAN EURÓPSKY PARLAMENT EVROPSKI PARLAMENT EUROOPAN PARLAMENTTI EUROPAPARLAMENTET

Committee on Regional Development
The Chair

To the Chair of the committee concerned

Dear Colleague,

I am pleased to inform you that the European Parliament's Committee on Regional Development will be holding an interparliamentary committee meeting with the Member States' parliamentary committees responsible for regional development and cohesion policy, on the following subject:

Cohesion Policy 2014-2020: Towards a Common Strategic Framework and Partnership Contracts.

The meeting will take place on 11 October 2012 from 9.00 to 12.30 in the European Parliament's premises in Brussels, as part of the monthly meeting of the Committee on Regional Development.

As you well know, the negotiations on the legislative package for the future cohesion policy 2014-2020 are advancing apace. The legislation that is adopted will predefine the framework for the future programming period and determine the effectiveness of the future policy.

The legislative package provides for the establishment of new policy instruments: the Common Strategic Framework and the Partnership Contracts. However, their form and content are still the subject of debate and controversy. In this context, our meeting in October will give national parliaments the opportunity to express their views on these crucial elements of the new cohesion policy.

I am certain that our discussions will make a strong parliamentary contribution to the ongoing debate on the future of cohesion policy.

We are therefore pleased to invite up to four representatives from each national parliament – accompanied by one parliamentary official – to participate in the event and to make a short presentation of their committee's views on the matter. As is customary, this four-member limit also applies to bicameral parliaments.

Should you be unable to attend, we would welcome any written contribution that could be distributed to participants.

Please find attached the preliminary draft programme for the meeting. The practical details will be forwarded to the representatives of your parliament directly responsible for relations with the European Parliament.

I look forward to your participation in our discussions.

Yours sincerely,

Danuta Hübner